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U.S. Department of Justice
Federal Bureau of Prisons

Central Office
320 First St., NW
Washington, DC 20534
September 27, 2021

FOIA Request Number: 2021-01058

This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request, in which you
seek copies of the slide/PowerPoint presentations from the 2019 three day BOP
National Training in DC entitled “Sustain, Change, and Train: Promoting Transparency
One Request at a Time”.

In response to your request, staff conducted a search and located 180 pages of
responsive records, which were forwarded to this office for a release determination.
After careful review, we determined 45 pages are appropriate for release in full and 3
pages are appropriate for release in part and are attached. Pursuant to the Freedom of
Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552, records were redacted under the following exemptions:
(b)(B) and (b)(7)(C). An explanation of FOIA exemptions is attached.

The remaining 132 pages are not BOP records. Those records originated with the Office
of Information Policy (OIP) and are available on their public website. The Freedom of
Information Act allows you to request any records not already required to be made
available pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(1) or (a)(2). BOP is not required to release the
type of record you seek.

In an effort to be responsive to the remaining portion of your request, the titles of those
OIP presentations are Litigation Considerations, FOIA Requests from Start to Finish,
Exemptions 6 and 7(C), and Exemntinn 4 Thaea rarnrde ara maintainad an O|P’s
public website and can be found a oy selecting
“Training Materials for OIP Courses .

If you have any questions about this response, please feel free to contact the
undersigned, this office, or the Federal Bureau of Prisons’ (BOP) FOIA Public Liaison,
Mr. Eugene Baime, at: 320 First Street NW, Room 924, Washington, DC 20534;
ogc_efoia@bop.gov; or 202-616-7750 (phone).



Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at
the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation
services they offer. The contact information for OGIS is: Office of Government
Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi
Road (OGIS), College Park, MD 20740-6001; ogis@nara.gov; 202-741-5770 (phone),
1-877-684-6448 (toll free); or 202-741-5769 (fax).

If you are not satisfied with my response to this request, you may administratively
appeal by writing to the Director, Office of Information Policy (OIP), United States
Department of Justice, 441 G Street, NW, 6th Floor, Washington, DC 20530, or you
may submit an appeal through OIP's FOIA STAR nortal bv creatina an aceniint followina
the instructions on OIP’s website

Your appeal must be pusuiiaikeu vl gleCuUNICANY UANSHTHLEU WILHITT YU Udys
or tne aate of my response to your request. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the
letter and the envelope should be clearly marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

\Qinr\arnlu

S. Raymond, for
Eugene E. Baime, Supervisory Attorney





















































































































































